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Term 1
5th April 2018
Issue 5, Week 10

Friday 6th April
Cross Country

Monday Sth April

Wanderers Soccer Program
(Early Stage 1 & Stage 1)

Tuesday 10th April

Penrith RSL Sub-Branch ANZAC

Service - Students

Friday 13th April
Last Day of Term 1

Monday 30th April
Staff Development Day

Tuesday 1st May
First Day of Term 2

Tuesday 8th May
ICAS - Digital
Kindergarten Excursion

Thursday 10th May
Mother’s Day Stall

Friday 11th May
Mother’s Day Prayer &
Breakfast

Tuesday 15th - Thursday 17th

May
Naplan

Friday 18th May

2.20pm - Whole School

Assembly

At Holy Family we are:

Safe
Respectful

Responsible
Learners

Dear Parents and Caregivers,

What an amazing term it has been! The children at Holy Family are blessed to have many
opportunities to engage in {or will engage in) learning experiences and co-curricular activities
that enhance their development academically, physically, socially and spiritually! Here are just
some of the fantastic events from this term!

Pancake Day, Ash Wednesday Liturgy, Caritas Market Stalls, Holy Week Liturgy, New Life Mass,
Easter Hat Parade, Grandparents’ Day, Luddenham Show Artworks, Dance Group, Choir, Zone
& Diocesan Swimming Carnivals, Mark Taylor Shield Cricket, Razorback 7-a-side Rugby League
Gala Day, Cross Country, Wanderers Soccer Program, Wests Tigers Varying Abilities
Presentation, Penrith RSL Anzac Service, Stage 1 Excursion.




To share and promote these opportunities, we have worked in partnership with Catholic Education -
Diocese of Parramatta to create an ‘official’ Holy Family Luddenham Facebook page. We would
encourage all families and friends who have access to Facebook to “follow’ this page. It is a great way
to share the wonderful events at Holy Family with a wider audience. We will continue to use Seesaw to
communicate with our existing families.

In partnership let us continue to work to develop in the children strong minds and gentle hearts.

Mr Anthony McElhone

Principal

Enhancing Catholic School Identity (ECSI)

Two weeks ago information about the Enhancing Catholic School Identity project was disseminated to parents. The
Catholic University in Leuven was commissioned to design a process and tools, based on sound research, to
accomplish the goal of understanding our current Catholic identity and where the school community might like to
see it in the future. This is an important project that the school is engaging in for the next five years.

To commence the project we collect survey data from all key stakeholders, i.e. students, parents and staff. This
data will assist us in better understanding how our Catholic Identity is expressed in work and practice here at Holy
Family.

We are inviting our students (Years 5 & 6), parents and staff to complete the survey online; it may take you up to an
hour to do so. Try not to get caught up in the questions, simply respond intuitively.

To encourage parent participation in the survey we are conducting a prize draw with the first prize being an iPod
Touch. To enter the draw simply email the school (luddenham@parra.catholic.edu.au) when you have completed the
survey. Please use the subject line ECSI. All the children from the family will be entered into the draw.

This is an important project that promises to provide the community with opportunities to further enhance our
Catholic identity. Therefore it is vital that we have a strong response from our parent community to the survey.

Staff Leave
Mrs Wendy Steuart will taking leave for the remainder of the term and for the first two weeks of next term. Mrs
Angela Furfaro will be working additional days to continue the support Mrs Steuart provides in Stage 1.

Staff Development Days
Following are the dates for the remaining staff development days this year. A reminder
that children do not attend school on these days. \ ’

e  Monday 30th April (first day of Term 2)
Save the
e Friday 6th July (last day of Term 2) Da-‘-e!

e Monday 23rd July {first day of Term 3)

2018 School Calendar
The key date of events and celebrations for 2018 can be viewed in our online
| i B school calendar. The calendar can be viewed on our school website http://

. ‘ﬁ .f, 3,, www. hfluddenham.catholic.edu.au/Our-Community/Events
T re—— = A 1
13 14 15 !--'% —
011 BETE 1f you would like to sync the school calendar to the calendar on your device {e.g.
B 118 iPad or iPhone ) click on the subscribe link at the bottom of the calendar and

follow the instructions.



Enrolments for Kindergarten 2019
Application forms are available for collection from the school office. When the application form has been fully
completed it should be returned to the office with the required documentation by the end of Term 1.

School Attendance

Every Learner, Every Day is a campaign designed to raise awareness about the importance of attendance for every
student, on every school day and to promote a healthy attendance culture. As part of this initiative members of our
Attendance Team, Mrs Marie Edwards, Mr Anthony McElhone and Sr Brenda Kennedy, will be regularly following up
students with attendance levels that are concerning. In addition we will be promoting positive attendance patterns
by acknowledging classes and individuals with excellent attendance.

Our current attendance level is 92%. This is a positive increase on this time last year! It is clear that our parents/
carers are following these simple tips.

1. Send your child to school every day unless they are sick.

2. Develop good sleep and morning routines

3. Schedule appointments outside of school hours

4. Avoid taking holidays during the school term

Teacher Professional Learning I as -

At Holy Family the staff has an ongoing commitment to professional learning. The staff
benefits from attending inservices, in curriculum areas, that assist them in providing quality learning opportunities
for the students in their class. The following staff have or will attend professional learning:

Date Staff Members Professional Learning

30th April All Teaching Staff Staff Development Day - Numeracy (at Trinity
Primary School, Kemps Creek)

7th May Mr Platt EMU Intervention Professional Learning

Principal’s Medallions

Congratulations to the Principal’'s Medallion recipients for Term 1 - Haylee Vella {Early Stage 1), Lavinia Gullo (Year 1),
Peter Medwin (Year 2), Matilda Calderwood (Year 3), Bruno Lopreiato (Year 4), Davor Franich (Year 5) and Olivia
Payne (Year 6).

Congratulations to the Wandless family (Kobi & Baylen) on the arrival of a beautiful baby boy,
Cooper on the 23rd March.

Best wishes to their family and the hope of restful nights in the future.




Sport Update

Diocesan Cross Country
Diocesan Cross Country is on Tuesday 1st May 2018 which is the students first

day back at school for Term 2. With the school cross country tomorrow, those r.' ? (Ross
finishing in the top 6 and meeting the qualifying time for their event, will be r -

given a Diocesan Cross Country permission note. It is imperative that this t y ’ COUNTRY

permission and payment of S5 is returned to the school office by the due date
of: Thursday 12th April, to allow for organisation of this event.

Western Sydney Soccer in Schools Clinic

On Monday Sth April (Week 11), Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 will be involved in a soccer clinic during
school hours. Students are to wear their sport uniform to school on this day to allow for
participation in the clinic.

Sporting Schools Program

Holy Family has been privileged to receive a grant for Term Two which will enable us to access the
expertise from a different sporting organisation. This term Holy Family is partnering with NSW &
Waratahs (Rugby Union) to conduct a five week program during school hours for each year group
within the school.

Thank you to Panthers, Penrith M;S

Holy Family was fortunate enough to receive a very generous donation this year from Panthers, Penrith to put
towards purchasing a new marquee that will feature the Holy Family logo, that can used at both school and sporting
events. We are very grateful to Panthers, Penrith for their support and generosity.

Bringelly Netball Club

Thank you to Sherone Cassar from Bringelly Netball Club for kindly donating a number of netballs
to Holy Family for our students to use during play time and sport lessons. We are very appreciative
of your generous donation, Sherone.

Upcoming Sporting Events
e Friday 6th April - School Cross Country
e Tuesday 1st May - Diocesan Cross Country (Term Two- Week One)

Christine Hall
Head of Sport



Library News

Scholastic Book Fairs®

Thank you to all of our wonderful students, parents, grandparents and teachers
that helped make our Scholastic Book Fair a big success! The profit from your pur-
chases bought new and engaging non-fiction books for our school library .

Happy Reading!

Roseanne Liepa

Car Seat Checks
Now is a great time to ensure your car seats are fitted correctly, just in time for the school holidays.

Blacktown Council is going to be at The Ponds Shopping Centre on Tuesday 10th April from 8:30am - 1:30pm offering
Car Seat Checks.

No booking is required.




Academic Achievement Awards
Congratulations Academic Achievement Awards Recipients

Aaliyah Guedes
Jack Bernoth

Levi Hearne

Olivia Franco
Caitlin Woodhead
Sophia-Rose Penna
Marcus Zamprogno
Hunter Moore

Mikayla Camiileri
Daniel Dura
Hayden Gill
Darbbey Vella
Tiahna Sciclna
Charlene Camilleri
Elise Fenech
Emilia Maycock

Maia Rzepecki
Nicholas Moore
Liam Powderly
Nathan Attard
Tyler Thornhill
Talyse Pantazakos

One Heart One Mind Awards
Congratulations One Heart One Mind Awards Recipients

Addison Moore
Zara Isaia
Gwenevere Sparagis
Nash Lewtschenko
Jacob Rowley
Lincoln Sciberras
Lacey Andrews
Rose Estphan

Elisa Camilleri
Natasha Gattellari
Alexander Enman
Jacob Digiorgio
Hayden Gunther
Elisabeth Franco
Dominic Finianos
Justin Buttigieg

Mariah Gauci
Marcus Bruni

Sarah Gleeson
Georgia Calderwood
Kyrillos Barikhan
Liam Ojeda

Happy Birthday

= (' Congratulations to the following people who celebrated their birthdays in the month of March:

'/° Skye Bruni, Domenic Lentini, Amy Sant, Rhys McClafferty, Jorden Galea, Matilda Vella, Amelia
' ’Hearne, Alyssa Gattellari, Carla Dura, Ashanti Guedes, Elisa Camilleri, Liam Urschel, Aaliyah
Guedes, Baylen Wandless, Lucas Andrews, Anthony Giugovaz, Elise Fenech, Joseph Camilleri,

(-‘fatrick Camilleri, Charlene Camilleri, Andrew Gouriotis, Nicholas Cosic, Billy Footit, Sarah ?

/Powderly, Zac Finianos, Ashlee Jones, Adison Jones, Xavier Zammit and Mrs Green.
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* Lawn & Garden Care

*

Gutter Cleaning

\ ASIEMIE 4

Commercial & » Rubbish Removal
Residential

A
\ General Maintenance + Pressure Cleaning
(Driveways & Paths)

. * Fertlising
o, " h
TGS *+ Hedges

Yard Clean Ups

Connections Counselling
Building Bridges
Colleen Nicholas, Dip.Couns. MACA
Individual, Couple & Family Therapist

Counselling For:
*Personal Issues *Grief & Loss
*Relationship Problems *Anxiety

*Family & Parenting  *Depression
*Transitional Life Changes
*Stress Management
Phone: 0414 935 362

colleen.connectionscounselling@gmail.com




